Minutes

Block 27 Lake Lot Owners Board of Directors Meeting

July 15, 2010
President Steve Kessler called the meeting to order at 6:10PM at his residence.
Directors present & absent:  
Present:  Steve Kessler, Bob Sudduth and Laird Lauber

Absent:  Mick Buscher and Tom O’Hara.

Old Business:

The work contracted in April to Lakeside Landscaping, Inc, Cole Luttman, for the rebuilding of the west end lake inlet was begun in June; however, as of this date it has not been completed.  The two newer upper check dams are only partially completed and ineffective.  These must be completed prior to the installation of matting and seed.  This project remains open.
No bids were received concerning the relocation of the well inflow pipe to the lake.  The idea was to have it moved further west away from the cove in front of the well house and boat ramp.  Another option discussed is to use the fire hose that was given to the LLOA.  If an adapter can be found and installed on the outflow pipe so that the quick disconnect on the fire hose end could be attached to the pipe, then a couple of valves could be installed to divert the well water to either the existing outflow or through the fire hose with its outlet placed further west in the lake.  This project idea remains open.
New Business:

Several scrub trees were removed from the area of the boat ramp.  A couple of them were Hawthorn trees with vicious spikes on them; a dangerous condition when there is activity around the boat ramp.  The Board voted to have a Norwegian Pine planted in the area of the removed “nuisance” trees.  The planting will occur in the fall.  This project remains open.

Algaecide was sprayed on the lake June 13 and it was decided it needed another application which is scheduled to be applied on July 17.  At the completion of the July 17 spraying, all 10 5-gallon jugs that were purchased this past spring will have been used up.  
Additional rock to prevent erosion in several coves was discussed prior to and during the meeting.  No rock has yet been placed in the cove between Watersedge Cir and Lakeside Cir.  In addition, more rock should be placed in the cove between Fountain Cir and Lakeview Cir.  Additional rock was also deemed necessary on the common area between Bay Cir and Watersedge Cir.  Bids have been requested from Lakeside Landscaping, Inc, but to date have not been received.  This project remains open.

The annual Association Meeting will be held on August 29, 2010, 4PM at the Bay Hills Golf Club.  The draft letter to all Members announcing the meeting as required in the By-laws was reviewed, as was the meeting agenda.  After several modifications the Board voted to accept the letter for mailing.  Mailing should occur the week of July 18th.

Mr. O’Hara was unable to attend the meeting but stated the day before that our LLOA balance is $18,695.   At this same period last year the balance was $13,250.
The Board discussed the Association fee for FY 2010/2011.  The fee is currently $300 per year as it has been since the inception of the LLOA.  The amount agreed to by a vote of the Board for FY 2010/2011 will be announced at the annual meeting.
Mr. Sudduth made a motion, seconded by Laird Lauber, to provide Mike Jones a stipend for use of his boat for the application of algaecide to the lake.  The Board approved providing a check to Mike Jones in the amount of $40 for two applications.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:20PM.

Stephen J. Kessler,

President, LLOA Board of Directors

